

## Dunure Community Council 18<sup>th</sup> June, Kennedy Hall

### **Present**

Angus Craig	Acting Chair	AC
Calum McCutcheon	Vice Chair	CM
Tracy Craig	Secretary	TC
Irene Collier	Treasurer	IC
Mhairi Eaglesham	Member	ME
Patrick Hill	Member	PH
Alison Hood	Member	AH
Janet Peacock	Member of the community	JP
Dave Peacock	Member of the community	DP

### **Apologies**

Provost Campbell, Janey McCreath, Greg Paterson, Milissa McCulloch

### **Adoption of previous minutes**

Proposed Calum McCutcheon, Seconded Mhairi Eaglesham

The committee would like to thank Greg Paterson as Chair of the Community Council for two years.

### **Matters Arising**

**Kayaks** – The Hall & Parks Committee are looking at moving them down to the new shed.

**Bus Park Defib** – The new defib has been fitted on the store in the park. This will be on the annual maintenance list of NCCBC who will be responsible for it.

The Community Council are happy to take on the maintenance and monitoring costs of the Defib in the bus park which was kindly donated by the McCrindle family.

**Loop System in Kennedy Hall** – Milissa reported that the costs vary and we would have to say what our requirements were before it could be costed. At this time the committee are not going to take this forward and are hopeful that it would be part of the Heritage centre design.

They are going to try out a blue tooth microphone at the next meeting to see if this would be helpful.

**Memorial for the fishing community** – Provost Campbell has emailed a sculpture requesting approx. costs of a statue of a fisherwoman that he has seen in Stornoway. It is felt that the community should come up with what they feel would be appropriate and then Dynamic Dunure could look to see what funding would be available.

It was suggested that there could be a QR code on the monument which would take you to a remembrance page for the local fishermen. This is early days and any feedback from the community is appreciated.

**Painting of the Kennedy Hall** – JM confirmed that this is on the agenda and looking to paint both the outside and the inside of the hall.

### **Ongoing ARA Matters**

All ARA matters are still ongoing. Hopefully by the end of the summer we should have traffic calming in the village.

Irene Collier asked about the possibility of having a brown sign at the top of the Harbour Brae if SAC are unable to advertise the carparking in the park. AC mentioned the huge cost of erecting a brown sign. SAC were meant to replace the one that was wrongly taken down to put the Biosphere sign up as you enter the village from the South. We are still awaiting this.

**Anchorage access** – No progress to report.

It was noted that the Anchorage are advertising free parking in the carpark with the understanding that they eat in the restaurant.

### **Planning & Licensing**

None

### **Treasurers Report**

Balance brought forward	£1292.46
Expenditure	0.00
Income	0.00
Fund Balance	£1292.46

### **Police Report**

Dropped silent calls	4
Tasked incident (typically non-criminal)	4
Taxi Fraud CRIME DATA	1
Assist member of the public	4
Lost/found property	3
Assault (simple assault, minor in nature)	1
Vandalism	1
Fire	1
Domestic Incident (involving partner/ex-partner)	1

Road Traffic Crash fail to stop CRIME DATA 1

Speeding Motorist CRIME DATA 1

A police 'day of action' was carried out in Fisherton/Dunure on 17<sup>th</sup> May 2024. This involved the use of the mobile police office to interact and engage with the community. In addition, a series of speed checks were carried out with the following results:

7 x Speeding Tickets

1 x motorist reported for speeding.

### **Councillors Report**

No Councillor's report

### **Dynamic Dunure**

The application for the Heritage Centre in the park is progressing.

### **A.O.C.B**

Janet Peacock has asked if it would be possible to have the signage by the castle replaced. ME suggests it has not been done for over 20 year's and is now impossible to read any of the details. AC has suggested we speak to Abigail Coia of SAC with regards this as she is the person responsible for tourism in South Ayrshire.

The community council discussed whether it would be a benefit if leaflets were printed giving a brief description of the local history. AC to speak to Abigail Coia about funding for this.

PH asked about the £6,000 that was given to the village by NCCBC in the latest round of payments due, ME confirmed that the funds went towards paying the consultancy fees for the Heritage Centre.

AC wondered if it would be beneficial asking the chair of the Carrick Historical Society to come and speak to the Community Council about what they do.

Date of the next meeting 20<sup>th</sup> August 2024